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2023 Budget Hearing

The Budget CommiƩee will hold its 
Public Hearing on the 2023 Pro-
posed Budget on Tuesday, January 
10, 2023 at 6:30pm in the Tioga 
Room at the Belmont Mill.  The 
meeƟng may be accessed remotely 
through Zoom at:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83470843817?
pwd=R0pkUTVEamRXOWVmWjdVRXBtNzZidz09

Dial In
1-929-205-6099

MeeƟng ID: 834 7084 3817   Passcode: 507353

Please note if a second hearing is required, it will be held 
Tuesday, January 17, 2023 at 6:30pm in the Tioga Room 
at the Belmont Mill.

Candidacy 

The filing period for candidates for 
open seats on Town of Belmont 
Boards and Commissions takes place 
from January 25, 2023 thru February 
03, 2023.  There are some new posi-
Ɵons and vacancies.  Please see the Town Clerk’s 
News for the list of open seats.

Board of Selectmen’s MeeƟng
The Board of Selectmen will be meeƟng next on 
Tuesday, January 17, 2023 beginning at 10:00 a.m. 
Our meeƟng agenda will be posted on the Town’s 
website at www.belmontnh.gov .

2023 DeliberaƟve Session

The Town’s DeliberaƟve Session will be held on Sat-
urday, February 4, 2023 at 10:00am at Belmont 
High School.  This meeƟng will be held in person.
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Town Administrator’s News (Cont.)

IT is the LAW! (RSA 466:31 II (c)

Our message to all dog owners is to remind you of the 
importance of picking up your dog’s waste from proper-
ty that is not your own. The Town installed dog waste 
staƟons at three different locaƟons.  You can obtain a 
plasƟc bag to pick up the waste and deposit it in the 
numerous garbage cans located in the Village.  

We conƟnue to stress the importance of the “Not every-
thing is flushable”.  Please check out the “Do Not Flush!” 
list to protect your sewer and sepƟc system. A 
“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your sep-
Ɵc system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the bro-
chure we have included on the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov

We need your help to ensure our sewers keep flowing. 

Should you have any quesƟons, please do not hesitate 
to contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-8300 
ext. 124.

Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an acƟve 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Breezeline Channels 24, 25, and 
26. If you are a camera buff and you have an interest in 
producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please contact 
the staƟon at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA has 
made significant strides to improve programming this 
past year and its presence in the Lakes Region.  We urge 
you to check out their website at hƩp://lrpa.org

Town Hall will be closed for:

 MarƟn Luther King, Jr./Civil Rights Day
Monday, January 16th, 2023

Bulky Waste Disposal

Please note that Casella will 
conƟnue this program even 
aŌer automated collecƟon is 
in place.  On the 1st Wednes-
day of each month, Casella 
Waste will collect your bulky 
items curbside. Please note 
this is for Town of Belmont 

ResidenƟal Customers ONLY; service is not available to 
commercial property owners. Piles of debris, trash, yard 
waste or a single item too large for one person to collect 
WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED. A request for pickup must be 
made in advance by calling Town Hall at 267-8300, Exten-
sion 118 or 124 only.  You will be asked to list the items 
you want picked up, you will be advised what the cost is, 
and you will need to drop off a check made payable to the 
Town of Belmont prior to the collecƟon day. Please visit 
the Town’s website at www.belmontnh.gov for the full de-
tails on the program and a price list.

The Town of Belmont 

is currently seeking a 

Planning & Zoning Administrator !

Please see our website at belmontnh.gov 
for Full NoƟce & Job DescripƟon 
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Assessing Department

Tax Exemptions and Credits
Please refer to the informaƟon below to determine if you may qualify for an exempƟon or credit on your as-
sessment or tax bill.  The deadline for new applicaƟons is APRIL. 

Rules the State requires for Elderly ExempƟons are:

 Must be 65 years old by April 1st of the tax year

 Must be a New Hampshire resident for at least three years

 The property must be your primary residence

 Income limitaƟons: Single = $25,000/year Married = $35,000/year

 Asset Limit: $150,000 (includes Social Security)

 ExempƟon Amounts are based on age

Rules the State requires for Disability ExempƟons are:

 Must be a New Hampshire resident for at least five consecuƟve years

 Must be receiving Title II or Title XVI Social Security Disability

 The property must be your primary residence

 Income limitaƟons: Single = $25,000/year Married = $35,000/year

 Asset Limit: $100,000 (includes Social Security)

 ExempƟon amount = $50,000 of assessed value per year

Rules the State requires for a Veteran’s Credit are:

 Must be a New Hampshire resident for at least one year

 The property must be your primary residence and you must have ownership in the property

 Honorable Discharge

 At least 90 days of service

 Must not be collecƟng a Veterans Credit in any other Town, City or State

 Credit = $500.00 per year from your real estate tax bill ($250.00 each billing)

 AddiƟonal Credits available for 100% total and permanent service-connected disability

ApplicaƟon forms are available at belmontnh.gov under Assessing.  You may   
also call (603) 267-8300 xt. 118 with any quesƟons you may have.
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Curbside CollecƟon Calendar 2023
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Automated Curbside Pick Up Info    (StarƟng 01/02/2023)



January 2023

Zero Sort Recycling Tips
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Town Clerk’s Corner

The New Year is here!!! 

Here are a few things the Clerk’s Office would like to share with you… 

As of January, owners may now register or renew their dog’s license. 
Remember, April 30, 2023 is the deadline to have dogs registered. This 
process can be done in person, by mail or online at 
www.belmontnh.org.  New dogs must be done in person for the first 
Ɵme with proof of current rabies vaccinaƟon. The cost for an altered 
dog is $6.50, non-altered dog is $9.00 and if you are a senior owner (65 
and older) $2.00. 

Here are a few reasons why you should license your pet:
1. It’s the law  In the majority of states, it’s actually required that dog 
owners license their pets. You could get asked to show your dog’s license while you’re out for a walk, and if 
you don’t have one, you’re looking at a decent-sized fine. You’ll get a tag that serves as the dog’s license, so it 
should be on their collar at all Ɵmes.

2. It proves your dog is properly vaccinated  You can’t license your dog without geƫng its rabies vaccina-
Ɵons. Knowing your dog has its license makes it easier for the staff at a grooming salon or boarding facility to 
be assured your dog is healthy.

3. Your dog has a beƩer chance of being returned home if lost  In some communiƟes, your pet’s license 
means a free trip home if they’re found by local animal control. Without a license, it might mean an expensive 
overnight stay at the municipal animal shelter.

Running for elected office is one of the best ways you can give back to your community.  
Whether you want to run for Selectman, Budget CommiƩee, or Planning Board, there 
are many reasons to give it a shot.

Elected officials have a great deal of power and influence over the daily lives of the resi-
dents in the town of Belmont.  They can put forth new laws, help create and maintain 

fiscal budget responsibiliƟes for the Town, and improve their consƟtuents’ quality of living.  In this 
sense, starƟng a poliƟcal campaign is a concise and tangible way to make a difference.
First, you must be a registered Belmont voter and complete the candidacy filing at the Town Clerk’s Office. 
The Town Clerk’s Office will be accepƟng candidacy filings beginning January 25, 2023 thru February 03, 2023 
Monday through Friday 7:30 AM – 4:00 PM, We will remain open from 4PM – 5PM Friday, February 3rd for 
filing purposes only. If you have any quesƟons, you may contact the Town Clerk’s 
Office at 267-8300 x 2 or stop by the office Monday – Friday 7:30AM to 4:00PM. 
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Town Clerk’s Corner

The following is the list of offices open for elecƟon: 

POSITION: INCUMBENT: TERM: 

Selectman Claude “Sonny” Patten Jr. 3 Year Term 

Selectman New Position 2 Year Term 

Selectman New Position 1 Year Term 

Budget Committee Gary Grant 3 Year Term 

Budget Committee Norma Patten 3 Year Term 

Budget Committee Roland Coffin 3 Year Term 

Budget Committee Marsha Campbell 3 Year Term 

Budget Committee Bob Chapman 2 Year Term

Budget Committee Lisa Crocker 1 Year Term

Cemetery Trustee Norma Patten 3 Year Term

Library Trustee Mary-Louise Charnley 3 Year Term 

Planning Board Peter Harris  3 Year Term 

Planning Board Richard Pickwick 3 Year Term 

Trust Fund Trustees Thomas Garfield 3 Year Term

Zoning Board Peter Harris  3 Year Term 

Zoning Board Norma Patten 3 Year Term 

The Town Deliberative Session will be held February 4th at the Belmont 
High School Cafeteria at 10:00AM and elections for Town and School 
will be on March 14th, 2023. They are held at Belmont High School 
from 7:00AM to 7:00PM. Absentee ballots will be available after the 

Deliberative Meeting on request. 

Fourth issue water/sewer bills are due January 10th, 2023. This bill covered Septem-
ber thru November 2022. You can mail your payment, stop by the Town Hall and 
come in, use the drop box on the left side of the door, or pay on our Town website, 
www.belmontnh.gov. We accept cash, check or credit card.  Remember there will be 
a 2.79% convenience fee from the credit card company. 

In January 2023, our office will be sending out delinquent notices. These notices are intend-
ed to make the resident aware of any unpaid balances from the past year so they can bring 
their account current as we approach the time of year when the 
Tax Collector executes liens in April 2023. 

There are lots of new faces at the Town of Belmont and we appreciate your  
patience while clerks are in training. We look forward to a GREAT 2023!!    

Town Clerk’s Office – Cynthia, Leigh and Jenn
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Police Department

Captain Steve Akerstrom  

Santa’s LiƩle Helpers says “Thank you!” 

We would like to thank the various donors who assisted 
us with the Santa’s LiƩle Helpers this year.  The generous 
monetary donaƟons along with purchased items were able to assist 
many families in need this Christmas.  With the support of these do-
nors, it made the process very smooth and it is much appreciated; 
not only by the families, but also by us here at the Police Depart-
ment. 

We hope everyone has a safe, happy and 
healthy new year.     

Winter Parking Reminder:
There shall be no overnight 

parking of vehicles along any road-
way between November 15th and 
April 30th of any year, inclusive.

As always, if you have any quesƟons for us, we can be reached at 603-267-8350.
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

Once again, the Town of Belmont Public Works Department welcomes the New Year ready to handle any-
thing Winter throws their way!

Snow ObstrucƟon and Removal Ordinance

The Town of Belmont has an ordinance regulaƟng snow obstrucƟon 
and removal. A full, recently updated copy of this ordinance can be found on 
the Town website.  Click the Info Center tab and follow to Ordinances.  This 
policy has been adopted with the intent to protect the safety, health and 
welfare of the general public.  It regulates removal and placement of snow and ice in areas maintained by 
Town Personnel and equipment (i.e. Town maintained roads, sidewalks, Fire Hydrants and parking lots).  
Your Public Works Personnel spend long hours using Department resources to keep Town roads, side-
walks, and parking lots free of snow and ice for residents and visitors.  The purpose of this ordinance is to 
help the Department keep them that way.  The placement of snow and ice by any means, during and at 
the conclusion of a winter event can be dangerous.  Snow and ice moved in those areas create hazards by 
placing physical obstrucƟons such as chunks or windrows across the road.  These hazards can then be hit 
resulƟng in damage to vehicles or cause accidents due to motorists uƟlizing evasive maneuvers to miss the 
obstrucƟon.  They can also cause icy condiƟons as the sun warms the pavement and traffic drives through 
making the roadway slippery. The Department asks that you do not push snow across the road during and 
aŌer any winter weather and recently adopted policy changes reflect that.  Following this simple request 
leaves the roads in a safe, travelable condiƟon and prevents the need for crews to be reacƟvated aŌer 
storm events allowing them to get much needed rest and Ɵme with family.                                                                   
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Highway Department News    ConƟnued

Driveway Dilemma

Last month winter arrived and brought with it, cold weather, snow and ice.  Mid-December, we saw our first 
accumulaƟng snowfall that leŌ the Town with varying totals of anywhere from 6 to 12 inches of heavy, wet 
snow.  Your Public Works Team did a great job keeping up with what seemed like a never-ending event. 
While performing clean up duƟes, a couple members of the team were asked about plowing things different-
ly in an effort to miƟgate the amount of snow that ends up in property owners’ driveways.  The short answer 
to that is no, but there is a reason.  Most trucks are equipped with one direcƟon plows and the wing on the 
passenger side is always at a fixed angle when deployed.  The trucks are designed to clear a path of snow 13 
to 14 feet wide from the center of the road and push it to the edge of pavement.  The snow from the lane of 
the roadway being plowed will end up in the maintenance right of way on the property at the edge of the 
road.  There is something that can be done by property owners to lessen the impact to a previously shoveled 
or plowed driveway.  Below, you will find an illustraƟon borrowed from our neighbors to the north about 
how to prevent the dreaded “Second Shovel”.  It shows how clearing to the leŌ side of the driveway for ap-
proximately 20 feet gives the plow and wing a place to unload built up snow, lessening the amount that gets 
pushed into the driveway.
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Parks & RecreaƟon
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Parks & RecreaƟon

ApplicaƟons, forms and more informaƟon about Old Home Day 
can be found on the Town of Belmont website at:
belmontnh.gov by clicking on the Events > Old Home Day link or 
clicking to Departments > Parks & RecreaƟon.
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Parks & RecreaƟon
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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Land Use
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Land Use   contd.
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Building/Code Enforcement

Some posiƟve permit changes for the beginning of 2023:

1.  The preferred method of sending your permit to you is via e-mail, or you may come pick it up as always.    

2.  If you would like to have your permit mailed to you, please include a self-addressed, stamped envelope 
with your applicaƟon.

We have some addiƟonal changes to permit applicaƟons moving forward:

1. If you are planning to build an ADU apartment there is a ADU applicaƟon required in addiƟon to the 
building applicaƟon.

2. There is a major (>300sf) and minor (<300sf) applicaƟon to streamline large vs. small projects.

3. Due to the popularity of solar installaƟons there is a dedicated applicaƟon for them now.

Last but not least, if you are looking to get a Mechanical, Electrical, Generator or Plumbing permit, you can 
apply on-line!  Please use the EB2.gov link below to submit your applicaƟon electronically:

hƩps://pay.eb2gov.com/Service/POS/2248?towncode=6106&groupname=135918&source=PS&towncodemasterid=186

Thank you,    Mark Ekberg, Building Inspector/Code Compliance Officer

Building Department News
from the Building Inspector

143 Main Street, P.O. Box 310, Belmont, NH 03220
buildingofficial@belmontnh.gov

(603)267-8300x111(V)  (603)267-8307(F)
www.belmontnh.gov

Have  a
safe  and

Happy
New Year!
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Library News

146 Main Street    ~      circulaƟon@belmontpubliclibrary.org
Monday & Friday 10-5; Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 10-6; Saturday 9-1
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General Assistance
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Cemetery Trustees
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Cemetery Trustees   contd.

Thank you to everyone  who came out on 
December 18th, 2022 to honor our fallen 
Veterans for the holidays by parƟcipaƟng 
in our Wreaths Across America event!
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Zero Sort  Recycling “Don’ts”
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American Red Cross
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Do you know someone new to Town, or 
know someone in Town who would love to 
see our NewsleƩer? 

Please email Colleen Akerman at:

assessing@belmontnh.gov to get on our 
newsleƩer distribuƟon list!


